

Tom Barrett Mavor

Bevan K. Baker, CHE Commissioner of Health

Health Department

Administration



Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building. 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53202-3653 phone (414) 286-3521 fax (414) 286-5990 web site: www.milwaukee.gov

January 26, 2005

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolution for Common Council approval.

<u>Maternal Health Grant</u> - This is new funding from Meta House to support a Public Health Nurse to provide intensive nursing care management to substance abusing, primarily African-American, pregnant or postpartum women and their families.

Gonococcal Susceptibility Grant - This new funding is coming to the Health Department from the Centers for Disease Control through the Association of Public Health Laboratories. The grant is funding the laboratory to examine the antimicrobial susceptibility patterns among women infected with gonorrhoeae.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe

Business Operations Manager- Health

wette m. Howe

Attachments